COUNCIL OF NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATIONS

January 23, 2003, 7 PM

Community Development Meeting Room

NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATIONS REPRESENTED:  Allenby Lakes, Allenby Westfair, Dogwood Creek South, Duntreath, Farmington East, Georgelawn, Grove Park, Poplar Estates, Riverchase, The Oaks, The Village of Wicklow, Waverly Crossing, Winchester Forest Hill Estates.

GUESTS:  Dr. Fred Johnson, Dorothy Johnson, April Strand, George Brogdon, Tom Lott, Mitch Wood, and Marge Riepe.

CALL TO ORDER: Jill Arthur called the meeting to order at 7:08 PM.

WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS:  Jill Arthur asked new members and guests to introduce themselves.  

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  The minutes were approved as written.

GUEST SPEAKER:  Dr. Fred Johnson, Executive Director of the Shelby County Education Foundation spoke about the function, goals, and needs of the Foundation.  He gave a brief overview of Shelby County Schools, which is the 85th largest school district in the United States with 45,500 students, 5103 full-time employees, and 49 schools.  It is ranked as one of the top 100 school districts in the US by Money magazine.  50% of its revenue comes from the State of Tennessee and 1.4% from the Federal government.  71% of all revenue received is spent at the classroom level, with only 2% going to central administration.  Dr. Johnson discussed eleven challenges Shelby County Schools faces, from the state budget crisis and low per pupil expenditure to the recruitment and retention of excellent teachers and escalating costs of goods and services.

Dr. Johnson explained the goals of the Education Foundation and talked about the three current Foundation initiatives:  the James B. Mitchell, Jr. Lecture Series, Start Smart, and the Race for Education.  The Foundation hopes to provide funds for twelve targeted areas in 2003.  Included in those areas are foreign language instruction in elementary and middle schools, an orchestra program for middle school students, and an after-school enrichment program.

What is needed right now is participation and support of the Foundation by parents, employers, the Chamber of Commerce, developers, builders, bankers, legislators, and other members of the community.  Dr. Johnson needs our help.  He would like names, phone numbers, email addresses, any information we can provide about people whom he can contact to help with funding some of the programs the Foundation has identified.  He also would like to go out into the community and speak more about the Education Foundation so people will be more aware of its goals and purpose.  If you know of people he can contact or you would like him to speak to your neighborhood association or to some other civic group, you can call him at 321-2664 (office) or 218-5987 (cell) or email him at fjohnson@mail.scs.k12.tn.us.  You may also contact Judy Faris, the Assistant Director of the Shelby County Education Foundation, at 321-2584.  

OLD BUSINESS:

Walk on the Wild Side—Billy Brown reported that this is CONA’s only service project.  In order to help grow the event and bring in more volunteers, CONA is enlisting the help of the Germantown Parks & Recreation Department, Germantown Volunteer Corps, the Germantown Women’s Club, and the Wolf River Conservancy.  The Walk will be April 26, from 9 AM-2 PM.  Anyone wishing to help with event can contact Billy, 755-4961, Joanne Fleetwood, 754-4670, David Whitehouse, 757-7205, or Marge Riepe, 757-7297.

Mayor’s Report—George Brogdon reported that the City provides about $800,000 worth of civic support to the schools in Germantown.  Included in this support is the Alive at 25 driver safety program, GHS-TV and the GHS-TV Foundation, athletic drug testing, Project Graduation, support of the Germantown Arts Alliance, the mentor program, a grant to the Germantown Library for new books, and School Resource Officers.

He also discussed the changes that were made in the structure of the twenty-one City commission and boards.  Descriptions of these commissions and boards can be found on the new City website (www.ci.germantown.tn.us).  Added this year were the Neighborhood Planning Commission and the Tree Board.

Police Department Report—Deputy Chief of Police Tom Lott and Detective Mitch Wood presented the Monthly Crime/Activity Report for December, 2002.    Along with December’s activity, it listed a four-month activity summary, a five-year activity report, a monthly call breakdown, and a 2002 monthly/yearly accident summary.  It was pointed out that crime statistics are down in eighteen of twenty-four categories.  It also was mentioned that most arrests are generated from traffic stops.  

Officer vacancies—Jill Arthur announced that a Vice-chairman-Program and Special Projects Coordinator are still needed.  If you know someone who is interested or who would be a good candidate for either position, please notify her.

NEW BUSINESS:

Announcements—Marge Riepe announced that the Jo Reed Volunteer of the Year Award would be presented February 8.  People are encouraged to nominate deserving citizens for this yearly award. 

Next Meeting—The next meeting will be March 27, 2003, at 7 PM, in the Council Chambers of the Germantown Municipal Center.

ADJOURNMENT:
The meeting was adjourned at 8:42 PM.  

